

## AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN WYDMING STATE DIVISION

January 17, 1973

Senator Thomas F. Stroock Natrona County

## Dear Senator Stroock:

As President of the Wyoming State Division of AAUW may I urge you to support the ratification of the Equal Rights Amendment now being considered by the Wyoming Senate.

The twelve Branches of the Wyoming State Division of AAUW, with a membership of 500 women, are in agreement that men and women have the same rights and responsibilities under the law.

It is our opinion that the thousands of working women in Wyoming who provide the sole or equal support for their families should have equal opportunities for work possibilities and receive equal pay for equal work.

Sincerely,

Margaret E. Ankeney, President Wyoming State Division of AAUW

Margaret & ankeney

2505 Sheridan

Laramie, Wyoming 82070

January 26, 1973

Mrs. Margaret E. Ankeney, President Wyoming State Division of AAUW 2505 Sheridan Laramie, Wyoming 82070

Dear Mrs. Ankeney:

Thank you very much for sending me your recent note urging my vote and support for the Equal Rights Amendment. As you probably know from the newspapers, this measure passed the Senate by a vote of seventeen to twelve. I was pleased to be able to speak for the measure, to vote for it, and to support it to the best of my ability. I am glad that it passed; I think that it is a needed piece of legislation. Thank you very much for writing.

Sincerely yours,

Thomas F. Stroock State Senator

TFS/nr